

# **SQUELCH TALE**

Central Missouri Radio Association KØSI 146.76(-) PL 127.3 www.k0si.net September, 2008



The Central Missouri Radio
Association is the oldest Amateur
Radio Club in the Columbia, Mo. area.
Check out our web site at:
www.k0si.net.

If you have ideas for Web content, send them to Jim, WYØB.

To submit articles for this newsletter contactKC0HSB, John, at the next club meeting or at kc0hsb@centurytel.net. Also, if you have any changes in your address or method of receiving the newsletter, please contact John.

#### **CALENDAR**

Our regularly scheduled monthly meeting is normally held at **Boone Electric** on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m.

Each Monday evening (except the Monday preceding the meeting or holiday) join with the members at the club station on Worley St in the Red Cross building basement.

Each Wednesday is Club Net at 9:00 p.m. If you're interested or willing to volunteer for Net Control or if you have questions, contact WMØH, Dewey.

If you have not **renewed** your membership for 2008, see the treasurer, Don Moore, KMØR, at the meeting, or mail a check for \$20.00, (\$25.00 per family) to: CMRA; P.O. Box 283; Columbia, MO. 65205.

# **Upcoming Hamfests**

Sept. 20-21, Peoria Superfest 2008 Peoria Area Amateur Radio Club http://www.peoriasuperfest.com

CLUB CALENDAR: Sept. 9, CMRA Meeting

## **AUGUST MINUTES**

CMRA Monthly Meeting Boone Electric Cooperative Columbia, MO 65201 August 12, 2008

President Larsen KVØS, called the meting to order at 7:00 p.m. with 21 members present.

Secretary Thorne WØJGT read the minutes of the July 8 auction meeting; they were approved as read. Bob KØYBN, suggested that we send a letter of thanks to Columbia Regional Hospital for donating the space for the auction.

Treasurer Don KMØR gave the treasurer's report

Savings 2244.15\$
CD \$2173.65
Banking \$2631.09
Auction return was \$730.10.

Suggestion was to send list of donors to the recording secretary so that they can be listed in the newsletter.

It was reported that CMRA received a score of ~1970 on Field Day which was lower than last year.

The September program will be weather related by Eric Aldrich of KOMU. The program will occur before the business meeting.

Discussion ensued concerning having a hamfest next year. President called for members to volunteer if interested in serving on the hamfest committee.

New members: It was moved that Nathan Leigh KDØEDX, and Myron Kern WØZH, be accepted into membership. Motion carried.

Corresponding secretary position. Nathan is going to college and is resigning

his position. Corey, KCØYNS, nominated John, KCØHSB. He accepted.

Pres Larsen proposed that CMRA offer a \$500 scholarship to Nathan, KCØLCS, for the coming school year.

Criteria (In secretary's club records))
The executive officers have voted

The executive officers have voted affirmatively.

Club vote, consensus was simple majority favorable vote.

Bill McFarland, NØAXZ, moved, 2<sup>nd</sup> Bob, KØYBN, that we approve such a scholarship. Motion carried unanimously.

Nathan KCØLCS, expressed his gratitude for the recognition and opportunity to have served the club in the past.

Don KMØR, discussed the upcoming MS bike ride and the need for communication participants. It is the weekend after Labor Day.

Don NØUBC, has Joplin hamfest tickets to distribute.

December meeting will be at Golden Corral in small meeting room, 6:30 - 9:00.

Dale's wife fell; Don NØUBC moved, 2<sup>nd</sup> Bob KØYBN that we send flowers to Dale's wife at Rusk. Motion carried.

Daniel KCØUTW, moved, Jason, KDØDBD, that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried at 7:55 p.m.

KVØS had a program on a low power transceiver coupled with a computer.

73's Jim Thorne Recording Secretary

Dear CMRA Members: Thank you so much for the \$500 scholarship you awarded me at the August meeting. I really, really appreciate your generous gift that is going toward my college expenses. So far I've used it to purchase all my books for this semester. College is going really well for me right now; I'm really glad I decided to come here. Again, thank you for your very kind scholarship gift. It is greatly appreciated. 73's and best wishes, Nathan KCØLCS

*Editor's Note:* Nathan is a Freshman at Emmaus Bible College, Dubuque, IA, majoring in Computer Information Systems.

## **2008 Auction Donors**

Our sincere thanks to the following merchants for their support. They are from Columbia, unless noted otherwise. If you're aware of a business unintentionally left off this list, please inform the newsletter editor for inclusion in the next issue.

American Auto Supply-Columbia **Applebees** ArmyGear.Net AutoZone-Moberly **Buttler Supply** Caseys-Century Telephone ColorMaster Country Kitchen Cracker Barrel Fantastic Sams Frost Electric Golden Corral Golden Nugget Popcorn Hammons Chiropractic Hampton Inn

House of Chow
HyVee
Kinkeads Pharmacy- Radio Shack,
Centralia
Lacrosse Lumber
Machens Ford
Orschlen-Paris Rd, Columbia
Perry Chevrolet Service Columbia
Prengers, Centralia
Sherwin Williams
TGIF
University Chrysler-ServiceWestlakes-West